
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

Notice is hereby given that the White Lake Township Planning Commission 
will hold a public hearing on Thursday, September 18, 2025, at 6:30 p.m. or 
shortly thereafter, at the White Lake Township Annex, 7527 Highland Road, 
White Lake, MI, 48383 (north side of Highland Road, just east of Porter 
Road). The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comments on the 
draft of White Lake Township’s 2026-2031 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP). 
The Michigan Planning Enabling Act of 2008 requires a CIP for any Township 
which owns and/or operates a public water supply or sewerage disposal 
system. The CIP is reviewed and updated annually.  
A capital improvement plan (CIP) is a six-year schedule which identifies 
major public infrastructure projects and physical improvements, and the 
sources of funding necessary to complete those projects. Capital 
improvement projects include major expenditures such as new public 
buildings or expansion of existing buildings, water/sewer line extensions, 
fire & police facilities, and parks & recreation facilities. It is a tool to assess 
the Township’s long-term capital improvement projects, and to prioritize 
those projects based on standardized criteria. The CIP identifies cost-
saving opportunities for coordinating projects across various Township 
departments and creates a bridge between the planning for future public 
projects and the annual budget. The White Lake Township Planning 
Commission is responsible for preparing the CIP and presenting it to the 
Township Board for adoption.
A complete copy of the draft 2026-2031 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) 
may be reviewed at the White Lake Township Community Development 
Department, 7525 Highland Road, White Lake, MI, 48383, prior to the 
public hearing during the Township’s summer business hours; Monday 
through Thursday, 8:00 a.m. through 5:00 p.m., and Friday from 8:00 a.m. 
through 12:00 p.m., (excluding holidays). The CIP will also be available for 
review online at the Township’s website: www.whitelaketwp.com. Written 
comments may be sent to the Planning Commission at the above address 
prior to the hearing. Verbal comments will be taken during the public hearing. 
This notice is published consistent with the requirements of Michigan Public 
Act 33 of 2008.

Sean O’Neil, AICP
Community Development Director
White Lake Township
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